



19 December 2019

Andrew Frazer

Via email: fyi-request-11779-d7d58c03@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Andrew

Response to official information request for Mayoral and CEO car use and expenses October 2019

I refer to your request for official information received 3 December 2019 relating to Mayoral and CEO car use and expenses during October 2019. We have processed your request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act (LGOIMA) 1987.

The information you requested is enclosed.

1. Please provide details of all expenses claimed by the Mayor and CEO for October 2019 to Porirua City Council

There were no expense claims during the month of October for former Mayor Mike Tana, Mayor Anita Baker or Wendy Walker.

2. Please provide details of all fuel card use by the Mayor and CEO for the month of October 2019. Does PCC consider that all these transactions are reasonable?

Former Mayor Mike Tana (no data for Mayor Anita Baker).

| Date | Time | Location | Product | Litres |
|----------|------|-------------------------------|-------------|--------|
| 3/10/19 | 0843 | BP Porirua 3082 | NZ Unleaded | 61.6 |
| 6/10/19 | 1835 | BP Porirua 3082 | NZ Unleaded | 60.94 |
| 11/10/19 | 1208 | BP Porirua 3082 | NZ Unleaded | 60.41 |
| 15/10/19 | 0912 | BP Roadmaster Wellington 0422 | NZ Unleaded | 54.93 |
| 18/10/19 | 1751 | BP Porirua 3082 | NZ Unleaded | 60.86 |

Chief Executive Wendy Walker

| Date | Time | Location | Product | Litres |
|----------|------|-------------------------------|-------------|--------|
| 7/10/19 | 1227 | BP Johnsonville 3005 | NZ Unleaded | 40.95 |
| 17/10/19 | 0729 | BP Johnsonville 3005 | NZ Unleaded | 44.23 |
| 27/10/19 | 1140 | BP Roadmaster Wellington 0422 | NZ Unleaded | 42.4 |

We consider these transactions reasonable.

3. Please provide the totals of private and business travel made by the Mayor in the Council provided car for the month of October

The data for Former Mayor Mike Tana has not been provided. There is no data for Mayor Anita Baker.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Roy Baker.

Ngā mihi

Wendy Walker Chief Executive

Kaiwhakahaere Matua

Wardy Walle.